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Background on Events leading up to Councillor Damerla’s Motion

There has been misinformation and lack of clarity on the reason for ongoing protests against Indian
Government Officials and specifically consular employees.

Recent revelations of foreign interference and expulsion of Indian diplomats from Canada have linked
Indian Government Officials to violent crimes against Sikhs activists and the Sikh community at large.
Sikhs for Justice and other groups have been protesting against this ongoing Indian interference and
seeking justice and action to protect Canadian Sikhs.

In particular, they seek justice for Hardeep Nijjar, who was murdered in cold blood at his place of
worship by assassins allegedly working on orders from the highest levels of the Indian government.

As Canada continues to investigate these matters, groups are protesting the continued interference of
the Indian government in our communities. To be clear, they are not protesting any community,
religion or place of worship. A small group of peaceful protestors (many seniors and women) were on
public property on Sunday November 3rd, as Indian government officials were inside conducting
“business” at a place of worship.

It is their position that these events are designed to gather intelligence, organize operations against
Canadians, recruit foot soldiers, and plan other nefarious activities. Similar protests have been held at
other venues including places of worship hosting these events regardless of religion. In fact, the
protest on Sunday was friendly, in dialogue with temple officials and police, until a group of armed and
hostile pro-India counter protesters arrived and unfortunately, instigated violence.

Sikhs have been peacefully protesting and holding referendums for many years without incident.
However on Sunday, organized counter-protestors with the goal of violence started a scuffle that
resulted in protesters defending themselves and spilling into the temple parking lot for a few moments.
The protest continued without incident due to police intervention.

Further, many media reports fail to note that after the small protest concluded, the large mob of
pro-India counter-protestors rallied at a local mall, where they fought with police, and arrests were
made. They continued to march to a Sikh place of worship, where they attempted to storm the
grounds, and further arrests were made. The violent and organized pro-India mobs continued to
rampage the streets of Brampton the following day, until police dispersed the crowd deeming it a
dangerous and unlawful gathering.

It is worth noting these events are happening as Sikhs are marking the 40th anniversary of the Sikh
Genocide, which saw armed mobs hunting down and killing Sikhs with Indian government support.

Sikhs are calling on Canadians to speak out against foreign interference. We call on our government
and authorities to act immediately against those who seek to disrupt the peace and unity of our
country. We will continue to exercise our freedom of expression. The goal is to expose and hold
accountable those that are terrorizing and harming Canadians.





